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DISCLAIMER: The Harley-
Davidson Motor Co., Arrowhead 
Harley-Davidson, and Arrowhead 
H.O.G. Chapter 5104 make no 
claims as to the accuracy of the 
material within this newsletter. 

This newsletter is designed to 
help keep our members informed 
and in touch with what our chap-
ter is doing. Please refer to and 
use Teamup on a regular basis to 
follow what is coming up.  

The Calendar in this newsletter is 
only accurate at the time of print-
ing.  

We invite our members to send 
any ideas or places of interest for 
our Road Captains to include in 
the Ride Calendar. 

Please send all correspondence 
to; 

publisherahhog@gmail.com 

___________________________ 

If a member (non-officer) submits 
an article and it is used, They will 
receive a $10.00 Gift Card. 

___________________________ 

Arrowhead Harley-Davidson 

16130 N Fountain Center DR 

Peoria, AZ 85382 

publisherahhog@gmail.com 

NOVEMBER 2022 
UPDATE 
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PLEASE READ CAREFULLY AND COMPLETELY 
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A Special Thank You to Rich for this: 

To use Teamup, you go to teamup.com on your computer or get the Teamup Calendar 
app.  When you have done this, you will create an account. On the computer it will ask 
you to confirm your email address and when it does it will ask you to login.  Now it will 
say  create a new calendar or existing one.  Select an existing one and on the next page 
enter this link: 

https://teamup.com/ks8puvmyau6hub4nfh 

On a cell phone you add the App. If you have not already created an accout, you will do it 
now.  If you did or finished creating your account login, it will say “create a calendar” in 
larger print, but below it in smaller print it will say “open existing account”.  Click on 
Open existing account and add the following link: 

https://teamup.com/ks8puvmyau6hub4nfh 

When you have done this you should now see HOG83 Calendar on your screen.  From 
now on, any ride that we add to this calendar should show up in about 2 minutes if your 
devices are turned on. 

 

Richard Sporski 

Director 

IMAGES OF WHAT YOU SHOULD 
SEE ON YOUR COMPUTER 
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Update from the Manager, 
 
Hogsters,  
 
I have returned to work as of October 1st from a broken foot injury, (Note) if a bike starts to lean to-
wards you, don't throw your body under it to break its fall.  Take it from me, it won't end well :-(. 
 
There has been a lot of new and exciƟng changes happening at Arrowhead Harley Davidson.  We now 
have a new G.M. at Arrowhead Harley, his name is Nick Mueffelman.  Many of you know him, and those of 
you who don't, the next Ɵme you are in the dealership swing by and introduce yourself and let's give Nick 
a nice warm welcome to his new posiƟon.   
 
Also, with this new change in management it is Ɵme the chapter takes on its fresh new look of “HOG 
Chapter # 5104”.  That is Arrowhead’s new dealership # hitz, our new HOG Chapter #, so with the new 
year comes our new idenƟty as well. We are preparing for an exciƟng new year of HOG membership and 
will be appoinƟng new officers soon, as well as elecƟng the remaining 2023 officers.  VoƟng for 2023 Offic-
ers will be at the next HOG MeeƟng on October 5.  You must be present to vote.   
 
Also, another new and exciƟng item for 2023 is this awesome quarterly newsleƩer provided by HOG 5104 
member Philip Hall.  AusƟn, our new and exciƟng markeƟng manager will start aƩending our general HOG 
meeƟngs as will some of our other dealership staff.   
 
As you can tell I am very excited about the direcƟon that this chapter is going and the new and exciƟng 
developments that are planned for the coming year.  With that I will close and have lots of new updates 
on our January 1st ediƟon of our HOG 5104 Quarterly newsleƩer.  
 
Thank You! 
 
Ronald R Long 
Chapter Manager HOG 5104 
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From the desk of the Director 

Just a reminder, it is elecƟon Ɵme.  The elecƟon of new officers will occur on 10/5/22 so if 
you want to be involved in voƟng for the new officers you must aƩend that meeƟng.  As this 
is my last year, I wish to thank all of you for all the wonderful help and encouragement you 
have given me.  As of December, I will step down and a new Director will take over.  I wish 
them all the luck and your support and encouragement.  If you have not already, please add 
Teamup App to your phone so you know what our rides are and when and where they leave.  
I will sƟll be here as one of the Chapter Photographers.  So, hope to see you on a ride real 
soon. 

Richard Sporski 

Director HOG 5104 
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Howdy Hogsters! 
 

October brings lots of fun Rides and Events with great riding weather! 
So, don't sit at home, get on that bike and ride it like you stole it! 
Well not "stole it"! but, check out our Calendar for fun rides and gatherings. 
 
Always look @ Harley Davidson HOG Rallies - go to "Members.hog.com" 
The Harley Davidson website has several challenges to log into and tally up some 
points.  Also, the 120th Anniversary is happening on July 13th - 16th 2023 and will 
be an awesome event to aƩend.  Make your reservaƟon now!  
We will ride in the Parade, tour the Museum and maybe a Factory. 
Check out Arrowhead's HD Rivet @ the Museum! 
 

On Saturday, October 22nd, 2022 ~ Arrowhead's Poker Run 
Rider is $20.00 / Passenger $10.00.  We'll have a long route and short route available. 
You'll get Poker Card, Lunch, Raffle Ɵcket and entrance into the House of Fear & Costume Contest. 
The Dealership will host the lunch, music and offer 13% off Licensed HD Merchandise in Motorclothes. 
We always need Volunteers to help so, please contact Kerrie. 
Navinkerrie@gmail.com 
OH....Please dress in Costume! and print Flier and post in your area. 
 

Save the Date and aƩend - Saturday, October 29th 2022 ~ Moo & Cluck Chapter Picnic 
@ BeauƟful Paloma Community Park  - 29799 N. Lake Pleasant Pkwy, Peoria 
Please come mingle with your Hog Family, eat - play games - and have fun! 
  

Saturday, October 29th 2022 Night ~ HOG Halloween Party 
My friends ~ Ken & AnneƩe Gray invited all of us to their home for some 
Halloween fun with music, food, games & Costume Contest.  BYOB 
 

We are going to have a Progressive Dinner on Sunday, November 13th 
I am in need of 2 more locaƟons to host a Main & Salad locaƟon, if you can host 
Please send email to Navinkerrie@gmail.com I'd greatly appreciate it. 
 
Remember, the Chapter MeeƟng is on Wednesday, October 5th @ 6:30pm 

If you'd like to come early for dinner, Hog family arrives about 5:30pm  
We'll be having "2023 Officer ElecƟons" at the MeeƟng and you have to be present to vote. 
 

Ride Safe and have fun! 
Kerrie Navin 
Assistant Director 
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I take minutes of the Chapter meeƟngs and the officer’s meeƟngs.  I transcribe them to a pdf and email 
them to the officers so we have a record of ideas and upcoming events.  
 
I volunteer at events when I can and think that we all need to help at our parƟes and fun things.  Sharing 
the work makes our Chapter closer and lightens the load of everyone. 
 
I'm looking forward to the cooler weather to be able to ride again.  I miss our HOG family and the friends 
I've made. 
 
Jan Foutz 
 
Secretary 
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Just as a general overview. 
 
I've been the Treasurer for 2 years. 
 
Our funds come from membership fees, sale of Chapter patches or t-shirts, 50/50 Ɵckets and entry 
fees for certain planned rides where we provide food and/or prizes. 
 
Our expenses include the purchasing of Chapter patches or t-shirts, insurance for certain Chapter 
rides, food for Chapter events such as Moo and Cluck which is free to all members, prizes for Chapter 
sponsored events such as poker runs.  
 
One of our main expenditures is the Christmas party with the cost of renƟng a venue, music, prizes 
and some of the cost of the food.  
 
We are currently in a good posiƟon and hope to expand the number of events we can all enjoy as a 
Chapter 
 
Alice 
 

Treasurer 
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It's geƫng colder, so before you ride check your bike out, as I know it has been several months for some. 
Reminder, even if you were out on your bike yesterday check it out before riding. 
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Arrowhead HOG 83 (5104) Road Captains for 2022 

Kevin M Head Road Captain –   kmancino@cox.net   (623) 451-3409 
Bob L      azbob43@hotmail.com  (623) 640-4582 
Kerrie N -     navinkerrie@gmail.com  (925) 786-1819 
Kevin N -      kevinkerrie2016@gmail.com  (925) 786-2229 
Bones N  -     sosbones1@gmail.com  (602) 702-2815 
Terry S -      TERR2.Smith50@gmail.com  (816) 516-0975 
Rich S -      wizofaz1@cox.net   (480-209-9129 
Sherri S  -     ssporski@cox.net   (623) 271-0806 
Dan K –      harleybiker410@gmail.com  (847) 951-6102 
Ed B –       ebaldwin3@cox.net   (623) 628-2134 
Rick F –      ricksterfrey@yahoo.com  (219) 689-9859 
Jeff S –       jpshrop5@gmail.com  (253) 740-6682 
Hello Chapter 83 (5104) Hogsters 

The hot weather is slowly leaving us and perfect riding weather is just around the corner, so let’s get out 
and ride.  On October 8th we have our Black Sheep Bash boot shine and safety check, which will include a 
bike blessing and a cookout.  On October 22nd we will be having our first annual poker run (sponsored by 
Arrowhead) and all area chapters will be invited.  On October 29th we are having our annual Moo and 
Cluck get together at the Paloma Park on Lake Pleasant Parkway in Peoria.  Hope to see you all there. 
 
Remember, that even though the weather is geƫng nicer you sƟll need to hydrate for your ride, and as the 
temperature gets cooler make sure to always check your Ɵre pressure and you must be prepared in layers 
to offset the cooler weather, so dress accordingly. 
 
As you can see by the list above, we have added some more road captains that will help us plan and lead 
rides in the future.  As always, if you have a specific ride desƟnaƟon, we would love to hear your idea and 
hopefully incorporate it into our ride calendar. 
 
Please remember to check the Teamup applicaƟon if you have it on your phone, it has the most up to date 
informaƟon on all rides and other events.  If you do not have the applicaƟon, please contact Rich Sporski 
and he will assist you in puƫng the app on your phone.  NOTE: 4th quarter rides and events will be added 
aŌer the Sept. 25th road captains/ride planning meeƟng. 
Stay safe out there and keep the shiny side up at all Ɵmes. 
 
Kevin Mancino  

Head Road Captain 
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Activities Director 

AcƟviƟes Report 

 

As acƟviƟes director, I’m excited to share all the fun things we have been up to for September and what 
is coming in October!  We had intended for an amazing group camping trip up at Woods Canyon Lake.  
Unfortunately, we got rained out so aƩendance was low, but next year we will fill up the campground!   

We also had “Date Night” to a comedy show at SƟr Crazy.  We had lots of laughs and fun!  

Coming up we have the Devil’s Highway ride the weekend of Sep. 30th.  

October 8th, we have a big event at the dealership with our HOG group and Black Sheep.  We will have 
bike blessings, food, 50/50 raffle, safety check and boot shine.  

October 14-16 is a weekend ride to Monument Valley.  

October 22nd, we have our very own HOG poker run out of the Arrowhead dealership.  

With all our events please check team up for details and any changes.   

So much to look forward to!  I hope to see you there! 

Loril 

AcƟviƟes Director 
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GreeƟngs fellow enthusiasts.  

The Harley Engine Timeline shown is a rough descripƟon of how the Harley Davidson engines have evolved 
through the years.  I became interested in Harleys in the very early sixƟes during the panhead years. We 
referred to it as a "Harley 74".   

What was the current engine when you became interested in the Harley Davidson brand? 
Bob Lefebvre 
Historian 



 

 22 

Photographer 

As one of the photographers of HOG5104, I recently had the privilege to ride with a small group of 
members to Woods Canyon Lake.  As I showed up to the KSU desƟnaƟon, I was expecƟng to ride 
through Fountain Hills, up 87 and then make our way through Payson.  To my surprise, and delight, 
John C. took us through Mesa, Superior, Miami, and then down highway 188.  I had never driven this 
route before, and to make maƩers more challenging I was driving on my 2020 Iron 1200.  This meant 
more frequent stops to gas up.  Some of the scenery that I took in with our group of five bikes and sev-
en human beings was spectacular.  I took pictures each chance I was given during stops and rest 
breaks.  AŌer about 180 miles from KSU to the camp spot in Woods Canyon we had arrived.  While at 
the campsite, and within a maƩer of minutes, we started to get heavy rain.  In under an hour we visit-
ed other HOG5104 members, ate food BBQ-ed by Rich, and were back on the road down Highway 87 
toward Phoenix.   
 
What an amazing half day of riding and about 325 miles in total.  
 

Chris French 

Photographer (one of many) 
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I appreciate the opportunity to put our newsleƩer back on the dealership’s page.  Any and all sugges-
Ɵons are welcome.  Please send any photos that you would like included with a liƩle story about them.  
We can and we will make this work.   

Please send your arƟcles in Word format.  Our newsleƩer will have printable items in it, such as Ride 
Calendar, Membership Form, and H.O.G. mileage forms.   

I will not spend a lot of Ɵme on an arƟcle, but instead, focus on geƫng the newsleƩer put together.  
Short and sweet to get things going.  

We request all officers send a current photo of you with your bike. 

Thank you 

Phil 
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ROUND UP 10-08-2022 

ARROWHEAD HARLEY-DAVIDSON -ARROWHEAD H.O.G.-BLACKSHEEP 
THANKS TO KATHY C FOR THE PHOTOS 
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